

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 16 JULY 2009

ROSP.13/09
CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING REPORT FOR YEAR 2008/09

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) presented report PPP.31/09 on the performance of the City Council for the year 2008/09.  

Ms Curr informed Members that the report marked the final transition from the Best value Performance framework to the new performance framework and National Indicator Set.  She added that this was the first year that performance against that new National Indicator Set had been reported and that much of the current data would provide a base line for future years.  She further added that the Place Survey data had been significantly delayed.  Some satisfaction data had been released and was incorporated in this report but the majority of the data would appear in detail in the first quarter Performance Monitoring Report for 2009/10.

Ms Curr reported on a number of notable achievements during 2008/09 which included achievements for recycling, the cemetery, Investors in People and six Green Flag awards.  She added that the Council had achieved a level 3 in respect of use of resources for the first time ie that it performed consistently above the minimum requirements.  She added that many services that the Council had identified as priorities and that local people said were important to their local communities, demonstrated an excellent performance but there was a number of service areas where the City Council had not achieved its desired standard of performance.  A number of indicators that did not meet the desired standard may be linked to the current economic climate, particularly households in temporary accommodation.  The Council was monitoring this closely.

The Executive had on 1 June 2009 considered the monitoring report (EX.127/09 refers) and decided:

“1.
That the end of year performance of the City Council presented in the Report for Cleaner Greener Safer Carlisle, Learning City and Carlisle Renaissance be noted and considered, as part of the work on the Transformation Programme and Review of Priorities.

2.
That the Executive refer the relevant parts of the Report to Corporate Resources, Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for their consideration.”

In scrutinising the report Members raised the following questions and concerns:

· There was concern that the short term trend arrows under Customer Satisfaction showed a downward trend.
The Head of Facilities (Mr Nicolson) responded that there was some confusion with regard to the downward trend for BV119 as the feedback from the community had been more positive.  Officers were making further investigations as to why the trend was downward but it was part of the national trend.

A Member further commented that the trend could be the result of the public’s perception of Council’s in the current climate.

· There had been a significant drop in the number of respondents who had returned the Employee Opinion Survey, how many employees had been included in the survey and was there any reason for the drop in responses?

Ms Curr explained that the survey went out to every employee within the Council, approximately 800 people.  She added that issues surrounding communications had been highlighted in the Future Focus sessions and a working group had been set up to investigate issues in detail.  A project team had also been set up to look at the Council’s intranet.

· The Panel had previously scrutinised the Employee Opinion Survey in detail and it was felt that it would be worthwhile for the Panel to scrutinise it again.  As part of the scrutiny issues around the rate of return had been addressed as a Scrutiny issue and there had been an improvement in the return figures.  There was concern that the figures had dropped again.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services (Mr Williams) confirmed that there had been a lot work undertaken to engage employees and it had been successful in previous years.  The rate of return had dropped in 2008/09 due to a failure in the system, the problem had been identified and work had been carried out to ensure the same problem did not occur again.  He added that the Council engaged with employees in a variety of ways including the IIP assessment and the Future Focus sessions.

A Member further commented that it was hoped that the information collated from Future Focus sessions would be presented to the Panel for consideration at an appropriate time.  He felt it was essential that information gathered from such exercises found a place in the Council’s structure to ensure Members and Officers know what employees thought

Mr Williams added that the results of the Employee Opinion Survey, the IIP Assessment and the Future Focus sessions would be reported to Members in January 2010.

· Given that it was the first Place Survey it would be useful for scrutiny to have the figures reported with benchmarking details included.

Ms Curr responded that the results of the Place Survey would be presented with comparison data from Cumbria Council’s, the North West average and an all of England average.  As part of the arrangement for the survey the Council had asked for the data to be disaggregated into four areas in Carlisle, the smallest geography that remained statistically significant.  She added that the Place Survey had been costly and so the Council had to be mindful of how the information should be used.

· The reported stated that a total of 3662 invoices had been paid in an average of 9.94 days, what was the total number of invoices?

The Director of Corporate Services (Ms Brown) responded that the target of 10 days had been as part of the measure for recession planning, she added that she would circulate the total number of invoices to Members.

RESOLVED – That the Panel looked forward to the results of the Place Survey and requested that the report included benchmarking details and comparison data.







